Lincoln Branch Submariners Association

Minutes of meeting held on:-Sunday 10th April 2016 
1.Chairman opened the meeting at:- 1236, and welcomed Andrew Founds and Stephen Hemingfield to the Branch.
2.Members present:- There were  14 members present. 
3.Apologies:- Received from:- D.Bussey, T.Eynon, A.Jeffrey, J.Serdecki, M.Bugg, J.Hobson, G.Sheppard, A.Last.
4.Obituaries:-The list of Obituaries from the last month were passed round for all to read. One minutes silence was held and our prayer said. 
5.Minutes from the previous meeting:- These minutes were proposed by M.Brocklesby and seconded by J.Horton as being a true record. Carried.
6.Matters arising:- There were no matters arising from these minutes.
7.Chairman's report:-


The Chairman read out notes that he had produced, containing the Lincoln Branch responses to the Proposals and Recommendation put forward by Association Branches that are to be voted on at the A.G.M. in Blackpool. These notes are for the guidance and benefit of our delegate at the conference, J.Horton
8.Correspondence:- 



The Secretary read out an E-mail, entitled "New Citizens Advice service for the Naval Service. It's correct title being, "Seafarers Advice & Information Line" (S.A.I.L.)
They have been helping merchant seafarers and fishermen for 20 years, and have now expanded to support veteran and serving personnel from the naval Service.

S.A.I.L. gives advice on all manner of issues, including pensions and benefits, charity grants, bereavement and much more. More information can be found on their web-site:-www.sailine.org.uk
9.Secretary's report:-
 

1) Standard Bearers Report.



At the end of the parading season last year, the R.B.L. Parade Marshall, Stav Melides, asked the Standard Bearers if they would be interested in going to London for a tour of the Houses of Parliament.



This outing has been arranged for 4th May 2016. After the guided tour, drinks and sandwiches with our M.P. Karl McCarteny, are available in the bar.



The trip has been arranged by Stav as a show of appreciation for the time and support that the Standard Bearers give in attending parades in Lincoln.



2) To confirm to the branch that our official voting form, indicating the Lincoln Branch's choice of nominees for National Vice Chairman and N.M.C. members was posted the day after our meeting held on Sunday 20th March. Also included as requested by the National Secretary, the name of our delegate at the National Conference, John Horton. See minutes of meeting held on 20th March 2016.
Also received from the Web-master were User Name and Password, to enable me (secretary) to take part in a Web Vote Trial. This has been completed, in addition to the paper vote previously mentioned.
10.Treasurer's report: 
Monthly Statement 20/03/2016

Opening Balance

£3,101.35

Meeting Collection

       52.50

Monies Paid out Last Month
James Perowne Donation
       20.00

Branch Balance

£3,133.85

Amount Collected this meeting      45.00
As the Treasurer had got the floor, the Chairman requested to make a statement:-


An E-mail received by the Chairman from the National Treasurer informed him that the amount collected for Admiral Perowne's leaving gift was £266, and £100 of this was from the previous President, Admiral Whetstone. As this was a poor response, the Chairman spoke with R.Elrick (Branch President) to increase the Lincoln Branch's donation by £30, making a total of £50. A vote of agreement was taken. J.Horton enquired, why are we giving more, when other branches weren't? The Chairman replied by saying that if you are going to give a present to an Admiral who has been a tower of strength for the past 10 years to our Association, you need a bit more than £260.

Several suggestions were put to the N.M.C, and it was decided to buy a "Tantalus" at a cost of £380. It is a Walker & Hall, Silver Plated Tantalus. A silver plaque will be attached inscribed,

"Presented to Admiral Perowne KBE, in appreciation, Submariners Association 2016"
11.Social Secretary's Report:-


The list of all those that will be going to the Nottingham Branch social was read out. A coach has been arranged, and will leave the R.N.A. Club Coulson Road, Lincoln at 1000 on Saturday 14th May 2016. The £325 cost of the coach is being paid from the branch funds.

12.Welfare report:


Michael Williams reported that Trevor Dodwell has had a stroke, and while recovering from that, he has had a bad fall, hitting his head. He is in warden accommodation in Mablethorpe. He's not in a good shape, but is getting better.

Michael will update the branch with further news, when available.
13.LExSA report:-



The next LExSA meeting is on 21st April 2016.

A.O.B.


1) D.Pritchard bought all members a 'tot' to celebrate his 80th birthday.

R.Elrick made it into a double, as it was his 79th.

2) J.Horton said that it must be 10 years since a group photo had been taken, and as he had his camera with him, could we all pose after the meeting.


3) M.Brocklesby read out the list of those attending the Christmas party. There are 29 names on the list.



Meeting shut at:- 1315
Date of next meeting:- 22nd May 2016 
